CMCA Board of Directors Meeting

November 23, 2010
The Board met on November 23, 2010 at the home of Gordon Silcox, 3159 Colchester Brook Drive. The following Board members attended: Jo Ann Andren, Michael Epley, Margaret Kerr-McKown, Nancy Minter, Brian Saal, John Whitlock, and Gordon Silcox. Mary McGarvey was also present.

Minutes -- Margaret moved to approve the minutes with one small correction; Gordon seconded. Motion carried.

President’s Report – Jo Ann reminded all that she came back to serve on the Board primarily because of her interest  in Grounds, which has proven to be a much larger issue than she thought because of the condition of the grounds and the lack of quality work as performed by TruGreen.  Because of work obligations, she finds that she must now step down from the Presidency, but will stay on the Board.

With no Vice President to assume the position, we do need to find a new President.

Treasurer’s Report -- While no formal report was presented, Treasurer Brian Saal reported that he would get a written report to the Board within the week.  He reported that there have been no extraordinary expenditures. We did pay half of the fee to JL Tree Services, as agreed. The present “surplus” is $12,400. Dues delinquencies have leveled off at about a $10,000 level, with 4 or 5 major outstanding accounts. The new assessments have now come out, and he reported that the new language relative to new payment policies still does not appear on the actual invoices, as it is supposed to. We definitely need to have the language updated to reflect the policies – Brian is to discuss this with Doug Courtney to track how the changes will be incorporated.

For the long term:  in an effort to set up a major grounds initiative for the Spring, the “surplus” mentioned above  is geared for those expenses plus any snow removal monies remaining at the end of the winter season. We also need to think about long-term investments – we have some monies in CDs and about $45,000 in Money Market accounts.

Website -- Mike has not yet upgraded the website as he wished to do. We need to add new information, especially snow-related.  Margaret indicated she would contact a web designer whom she knows to get her take on this endeavor and to see what her fees might be if she were to take on this upgrade.

Fire Lane Report – Gordon and Mike presented the results of their analysis. They will identify some narrow-necked spots and fire hydrant locales where curbs should be painted yellow. Also, they will look at areas by stop signs where folks park too close.  John recommended a towing company he has used before: Accurate Towing (accurate-towing.com).

Grounds  Contract – Jo An has been in touch with Doug Courtney regarding the issuance of an RFP for grounds work. Doug sent responses he had received to Jo Ann; she will analyze the information received and compare it to previous applicants.

Next meeting – Because the next meeting would be slated for the holiday week, it was decided to meet next in January. Brian tentatively invited us to his home.  Each Board member will be notified of the specific date closer to the time of the meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Nancy Minter

Secretary

